

Our ref: SD\MMER

Ms J Ward **AV Birch Limited Hewlett Court** Newcombe Rd Ramsbottom BL0 9XJ Bury

6th May 2020

Dear Julie

I am writing to thank you for your very generous donation of face visors which are so greatly appreciated.

Here at St Catherine's Hospice we are helping the NHS and the national effort by keeping around 250 patients out of hospital every day – including palliative patients with Coronavirus - through our specialist end-of-life care provided at the hospice and in people's own homes.

People who need our care are vulnerable to viruses like COVID-19 – and particularly those who are inpatients at the hospice - so it is essential that we have the necessary equipment to protect our patients and staff.

We are extremely grateful to you for thinking of St Catherine's at this time and helping us to continue our vital work in this very worthwhile way.

Thank you,

Yours sincerely

Sug_ I

Susan Doran

Health & Safety Officer